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COUNCIL CAUCUS MEETING MINUTES 
 

CITY OF GARFIELD HEIGHTS, OHIO 
 

Monday, February 10, 2020 
 
 

Council President Matt Burke called the Caucus Meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Members Present: Jason Blake, Councilman Ward 5 

Matt Burke, Councilman Ward 6 
Shayla Davis, Councilwoman Ward 4 
Charles Donahue, Councilman Ward 2 
Michael Dudley, Sr., Councilman Ward 1 
Michael Nenadovich, Councilman Ward 3 
Tom Vaughn, Councilman Ward 7 

 
 Council President Burke would offer the invocation and lead the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Clmn Nenadovich moved to accept the Minutes of the Caucus Meeting for Monday, January 27, 2020 as 
submitted. The Minutes stood approved unanimously. 
 
Clmn Nenadovich would dispose of the Minutes of the Regular Council Meeting of January 27, 2020. 
 
There were no written communications to Council. 
 
Clmn Nenadovich said that the next issue of the Neighborhood News would print Ordinance 505.03, saying 
that residents must have licenses for their dogs. 
 
ORDINANCE NO. 10-2020 Clmn Vaughn advised that he would move to consider by title (Second Reading).  
ORDINANCE NO. 11-2020 Clmn Vaughn advised that he would move to consider by title. 
ORDINANCE NO. 12-2020 Clmn Nenadovich advised that he would move to consider by title. 
ORDINANCE NO. 13-2020 Clmn Blake advised that he would move to consider by title. 
ORDINANCE NO. 14-2020 Clmn Vaughn advised that he would move to consider by title. 
 
Clmn Dudley commented that a recent article said that Baumann’s Recycling Center was in contempt of 
Court. He noticed that the hills grow and shrink and the employees move metal around. Law Director Riley 
stated that the Attorney General’s office was doing a fabulous job regarding this case. Clmn Dudley felt 
that he ought to be kept informed about Baumann’s via letters from the Law Department rather than social 
media. Fire Chief Strope said that the Fire Department monitored the site three times/week, drone surveys 
showed that the hills did not move and he could not talk about it because it was in litigation. 
 
Clmn Nenadovich moved to adjourn the Caucus Meeting and his motion was approved unanimously. 
 
Council President Burke adjourned the Caucus Meeting at 6:44 p.m. 
 
Approved,    Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
______________________________   _______________________ 
Matthew Burke, President of Council   Barbara Molin, Council Clerk 
      


